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As a result of the 2005 National Agreement between Kaiser Permanente and the Kaiser
Pem}aneme Coalition of Unions, the parties subsx,qucntiy discovered a difference in their
mderstanding of the disability benefit provisions for employees represented by Service

« _v}n;s}o.yeﬁs International Union, Local 49; Oregon Federation of Nurses and Health Professionals,
AFT Healthcare, Local 5017; Oregon Nurses Association, and United Food and Commercial
Workers, Local 555 (if enrolled in the Kaiser Permanente Disability plan) in the Northwest
Region. The parties agreed to meet to problem-solve the difference in understanding, and cotered
into the following agreement:

As of 1/1/07, the following disability plan provisions took effect as an interim solution while the
partics continued to meet to problem-solve:

For benefit cligible employees with two or more years of service, a STD benefit with a
50% of income level (with a $220.00 weekly benefit maximum) for up to 90 days will be
provided.

For benefit eligible employees with less than two years of service, a STD benefit with a
50% of income level (no maximum) for up to one (1) year will be provided.

For benefit cligible employees with two or more years of service, a LTD benefit with a
50% of income level (no maximum) for up to five (5) vears will be provided aftera
ninety (90) day wait period.

The current interim plan will remain in effect until 1/1/08.

j of 1/1/08, the disability benefits and eligibility requircments will be as follows:
L

For cmployees with less than one year of service, no disability plan coverage is provided.
For employees with one or more vears of service, but less than two vears of service, a
50% of income (no maximum) STD benefit will be provided for up to 26 weeks.

For employees with two or morc years of service a total of five (5) years of disability
insurance is provided as follows: a 50% of income (no maximum) STD benefit will be
provided for up to 6 months (26 weeks), and a 50% of income (no maximum) LTD
benefit will be provided for up to 4 years and 6 months, with a six months (26 weck)
waiting period.

The partics further agree this solution is non-precedent setting, and is designed to address this
specific problem. The Coalition of Kaiser Permanente Unions will not cite this agreement to
advocate improvements or changes of benefits, or any other conditions of employment for any
other bargaining unit during the term of the current National Agreement.
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